
Tongues
March 6, 2023

This  spell  grants  the  creature  you  touch  the  ability  to
understand any spoken language it hears. Moreover, when the
target speaks, any creature that knows at least one language and
can hear the target understands what it says.

True Seeing
March 6, 2023

This spell gives the willing creature you touch the ability to
see things as they actually are. For the duration, the creature
has truesight, notices secret doors hidden by magic, and can see
into the Ethereal Plane, all out to a range of 120 feet.

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/tongues/
https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/true-seeing/


Wall of Fire
March 6, 2023

You create a wall of fire on a solid surface within range. You
can make the wall up to 60 feet long, 20 feet high, and 1 foot
thick, or a ringed wall up to 20 feet in diameter, 20 feet high,
and 1 foot thick. The wall is opaque and lasts for the duration.
When the wall appears, each creature within its area must make a
Dexterity saving throw. On a failed save, a creature takes 5d8
fire damage, or half as much damage on a successful save.

One side of the wall, selected by you when you cast this spell,
deals 5d8 fire damage to each creature that ends its turn within
10 feet of that side or inside the wall. A creature takes the
same damage when it enters the wall for the first time on a turn
or ends its turn there. The other side of the wall deals no
damage.

At Higher Levels. When you cast this spell using a spell slot of
5th level or higher, the damage increases by 1d8 for each slot
level above 4th.

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/wall-of-fire/


True Strike
March 6, 2023

You extend your hand and point a finger at a target in range.
Your  magic  grants  you  a  brief  insight  into  the  target’s
defenses. On your next turn, you gain advantage on your first
attack roll against the target, provided that this spell hasn’t
ended.

Wall of Stone
March 6, 2023

A nonmagical wall of solid stone springs into existence at a
point you choose within range. The wall is 6 inches thick and is
composed of ten 10-foot-by-10-foot panels. Each panel must be
contiguous with at least one other panel. Alternatively, you can
create 10-foot-by-20-foot panels that are only 3 inches thick.
If the wall cuts through a creature’s space when it appears, the

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/true-strike/
https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/wall-of-stone/


creature is pushed to one side of the wall (your choice). If a
creature would be surrounded on all sides by the wall (or the
wall  and  another  solid  surface),  that  creature  can  make  a
Dexterity saving throw. On a success, it can use its reaction to
move up to its speed so that it is no longer enclosed by the
wall.

The wall can have any shape you desire, though it can’t occupy
the same space as a creature or object. The wall doesn’t need to
be vertical or rest on any firm foundation. It must, however,
merge with and be solidly supported by existing stone. Thus, you
can use this spell to bridge a chasm or create a ramp.

If you create a span greater than 20 feet in length, you must
halve the size of each panel to create supports. You can crudely
shape the wall to create crenellations, battlements, and so on.

The wall is an object made of stone that can be damaged and thus
breached. Each panel has AC 15 and 30 hit points per inch of
thickness. Reducing a panel to 0 hit points destroys it and
might cause connected panels to collapse at the GM’s discretion.

If you maintain your concentration on this spell for its whole
duration, the wall becomes permanent and can’t be dispelled.
Otherwise, the wall disappears when the spell ends.

Web
March 6, 2023

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/web/


You conjure a mass of thick, sticky webbing at a point of your
choice within range. The webs fill a 20-foot cube from that
point  for  the  duration.  The  webs  are  difficult  terrain  and
lightly obscure their area.
If the webs aren’t anchored between two solid masses (such as
walls or trees) or layered across a floor, wall, or ceiling, the
conjured web collapses on itself, and the spell ends at the
start of your next turn. Webs layered over a flat surface have a
depth of 5 feet.

Each creature that starts its turn in the webs or that enters
them during its turn must make a

Dexterity  saving  throw.  On  a  failed  save,  the  creature  is
restrained as long as it remains in the webs or until it breaks
free.

A creature restrained by the webs can use its action to make a
Strength check against your spell save DC. If it succeeds, it is
no longer restrained.

The webs are flammable. Any 5-foot cube of webs exposed to fire
burns away in 1 round, dealing 2d4 fire damage to any creature
that starts its turn in the fire.



Water Walk
March 6, 2023

This spell grants the ability to move across any liquid surface-
such as water, acid, mud, snow, quicksand, or lava-as if it were
harmless solid ground (creatures crossing molten lava can still
take damage from the heat). Up to ten willing creatures you can
see within range gain this ability for the duration.
If  you  target  a  creature  submerged  in  a  liquid,  the  spell
carries the target to the surface of the liquid at a rate of 60
feet per round.

Water Breathing
March 6, 2023

This spell grants up to ten willing creatures you can see within
range the ability to breathe underwater until the spell ends.
Affected creatures also retain their normal mode of respiration.

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/water-walk/
https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/water-breathing/


Wish
March 6, 2023

The basic use of this spell is to duplicate any other spell of
8th level or lower. You don’t need to meet any requirements in
that spell, including costly components. The spell simply takes
effect.
Alternatively, you can create one of the following effects of
your choice:

– You create one object of up to 25,000 gp in value that isn’t a
magic item. The object can be no more than 300 feet in any
dimension, and it appears in an unoccupied space you can see on
the ground.
– You allow up to twenty creatures that you can see to regain
all hit points, and you end all effects on them described in the
greater restoration spell.
– You grant up to ten creatures that you can see resistance to a
damage type you choose.
– You grant up to ten creatures you can see immunity to a single
spell or other magical effect for 8 hours. For instance, you
could make yourself and all your companions immune to a lich’s
life drain attack.
– You undo a single recent event by forcing a reroll of any roll
made within the last round (including your last turn). Reality

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/wish/
https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/greater-restoration/


reshapes itself to accommodate the new result. For example, a
wish spell could undo an opponent’s successful save, a foe’s
critical hit, or a friend’s failed save. You can force the
reroll to be made with advantage or disadvantage, and you can
choose whether to use the reroll or the original roll.

You might be able to achieve something beyond the scope of the
above  examples.  State  your  wish  to  the  GM  as  precisely  as
possible. The GM has great latitude in ruling what occurs in
such  an  instance;  the  greater  the  wish,  the  greater  the
likelihood that something goes wrong. This spell might simply
fail, the effect you desire might only be partly achieved, or
you might suffer some unforeseen consequence as a result of how
you worded the wish. For example, wishing that a villain were
dead might propel you forward in time to a period when that
villain is no longer alive, effectively removing you from the
game. Similarly, wishing for a legendary magic item or artifact
might instantly transport you to the presence of the item’s
current owner.

The stress of casting this spell to produce any effect other
than duplicating another spell weakens you. After enduring that
stress, each time you cast a spell until you finish a long rest,
you take 1d10 necrotic damage per level of that spell. This
damage can’t be reduced or prevented in any way. In addition,
your Strength drops to 3, if it isn’t 3 or lower already, for
2d4 days. For each of those days that you spend resting and
doing nothing more than light activity, your remaining recovery
time decreases by 2 days. Finally, there is a 33 percent chance
that you are unable to cast wish ever again if you suffer this
stress.

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/wish/
https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/basic-rules/spellcasting/wish/


Zaganna’s Lightvision
March 6, 2023
2nd-level transmutation

Casting Time: 1 action

Range: Touch

Components: V, S, M (a pinch of coal dust)

Duration: 4 hours

You touch a willing creature with Photosensitivity or Sunlight
Sensitivity to grant it the ability to see in direct sunlight
without penalty for the duration.

https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/limitless-heroics/magic-assistance/zagannas-lightvision/
https://wyrmworkspublishing.com/lair/limitless-heroics/traits/physical/eyes/photosensitivity/

